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RECORDED AS

Northeast Chapter Meeting

Thursday October 7th, 2010
Michiels (Fox Banquets), Appleton, WI

Northeast Chapter of the
Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors

Note: The meal price has changed to $20
Bob Fay of Old Northwest Research is scheduled to give a presentation on
archeological digs (This presentation will be worth 1 PDH)
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Chapter newsletter online update.....

the electronic version of the newsletter has
been working great. Please let me know

Newsieees if any questions arise.

Online? The Website is up
and in working order. Currently we
have 90% of our members receiving the news-
letter by e-mail . If you would like to sign up for
the electronic newsletter email me at jme-

neau@mach-iv.com
Visit us at - www.wsls-nec.org

Jeff Meneau - Newsletter Editor

2010 WSLS OFFICERS:

¢ John Baudhuin - (Northeast
Chapter Rep.)

e Jim Wallen - (Past-President)
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2010 Chapter Representatives

President - Dale Raisleger—920-662-2173
President Elect - Terry Van Hout—920-496-0500
Director - Jeft Meneau—920-634-9380

Past President - Jim Westerman 920-662-9641
Secretary\Treasurer - Tom Leslie - 920-448-4495

Newsletter Editor - Jeff Meneau

Program
Ch: Terry Vanhout

Auditing
Ch: Tony Lulloff

alulloff@aerometeric.com terry.vanhout@meadhunt.com

(457-3631) (496-0500)
Mike Kaczmarzyk Public Relations
Tom Giese Ch: Rob Clark
EthiCS & PraCtiCCS Robert.Clark @ Graef-usa.com
Ch: Tom Leslie (592-9440)
Scott De Baker

leslie_tl@co.brown.wi.us
Aaron Ballast

(448-4495)
Terry Van Hout Scholarshi
Tom Giese Ch: Tom Wood
Bryan Pfeffer twood @harrisinc.net
Brad Nelson (733-8377)
Land Records Tom Leslie
Ch: Ryan Duckart Tom Giese
i hloff
ryan.duckart @aecom.com Jim Sehlo
(406-3119) Membership
Egm Ch: Jim Sehloff
jim@davelengineering.com
Ch: Ed Harvey
(991-1866)
harveelh@ co.sheboygan.wi.us
tt De Bak
(459-3822) Scott De Baker
. . Joel Wald
Nominating

Photographer

Lisa Van Horn

(360-1812)

Ch: Bob Reider

bob_r@ carowlandsurveying.com

(731-4168)
Joel Wald

Student Chapter
Ch: Bob Rinfret

R_baers@hotmail.com
(740-407-2113)
Scott Van Calster

Trig Star
Ch: Jim Westerman

jwesterman@releeinc.com
(662-9641)
Rob Clark
CST Committee

Ch: Troy Hewitt

thewitt @releeinc.com
(662-9641)

Jim Westerman
Bryan Pfeffer
Webmaster
Ch: Scott De Baker
sdebaker @releeinc.com
(662-9641)
Seminar
Ch: Scott De Baker
sdebaker @releeinc.com
(662-9641)

Tom Leslie
Chris Cleary
Gary Zahringer
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2010

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP

Return To:
Tom Leslie
166 Apple Tree Court

Green Bay, WI 54302

Name:

Registration Number

Mailing Address:

Phone Number (work)

(Home)

(Fax)

(E-mail)

Signature:

Date

Membership Dues:

() Professional Member:

$40.00

() Affiliate Member:

$20.00

() Life Member

No dues

() Student Member

$10.00

() Sustaining Member

$80.00

$120.00

Any person currently registered as a Land Surveyor

in the State of Wisconsin.

Any person not registered, who is interested in Land Surveying.

Any person having reached the age of 65, retired

from practice, having been a member for two years prior to the date of retirement,
having been recommended by a member and application approved by the Board of

Directors.

Any person currently enrolled in a surveying curriculum.

Any commercial or professional institution or individuals interested or affiliated with

the surveying profession.
Membership includes a display of their business card in Quarterly newsletter.

Membership includes a full page ad and display of their business card in quarterly

newsletter.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: “THE NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF WSLS”
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:

Fall is definitely here, so that means it is time for the annual Fall Membership meeting. It will be held at an
old favorite, Michiels Fox Banquets in Appleton on October 7. As always | encourage everyone to attend this
meeting. A large turnout leads to interesting and diverse opinions on Chapter business. This is key for the
Northeast Chapter to continue being the envy of the other Chapters around the state. Bob Fay of Old North-
west Research is scheduled to give a presentation on archeological digs. After reading his bio and services he
provides | believe that this presentation will be quite interesting. Please contact myself

raisleger _de@co.brown.wi.us 662-2173 or Tom Leslie tleslie63@hotmail.com 448-4495 if you plan to attend.
If possible please don’t wait until the last minute to respond as we have been having problems getting an
accurate count for our meals, which has cost the Chapter to pay for unused meals.

We had a small but enthusiastic turnout for the annual summer golf and trap shooting outing. A special thank
you goes out to those individuals who help organize these outings, and also to all the sponsors for their gen-
erous donations. In these difficult economic times there are still more prizes available than there are partici-
pants. | encourage everyone to participate in next years events. Aaron Schuette from the Brown County Plan-
ning Office gave a very topical presentation on Wisconsin Working Lands Initiative in Brown County. He high-
lighted major changes the State of Wisconsin is implementing in subdividing farmland. This will be something
all surveyors will have to become familiar with in the coming years.

We are looking for volunteers who have an interest in becoming more involved in state WSLS business. The
State Board of Directors has given all Chapters a directive to find people interested in becoming either a
State Director, or to run for State President. They would like a nominee from every Chapter for these 2 posi-
tions. If you talk to any or our past or current Directors or Presidents you will find that they thoroughly enjoyed
the time they spent in their positions. The opportunity to meet with fellow surveyors from around the state
and to help develop Society policy was truly rewarding. Contact Bob Reider bob_r@carowlandsurveying.com
920-731-4168 if you are interested. The agenda for this meeting is posted elsewhere in this newsletter As
always | ask all members to contact me with any issues that they would like to discuss at any meeting,

We'll see you there on the 7th,

Dale Raisleger
NE Chapter President
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The Thursday, October 7th 2010 meeting of the Northeast Chapter of the Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors:

Michiels Fox Banquest
111 East Kimball Road
Appleton, WI

Attitude adjustment is at 6:00 pm and Dinner is at 6:45 pm Dinner will cost $20.00

If you plan on attending the meeting please RSVP so we can get an accurate count for the meal.

Tom Leslie Secretary\Treasurer (920)448-4495 or Dale Raisleger - President- 920-662-2173

e

r/— College Ave,
3
=] Lawrence
L
&
) LA
Fox River =
S
Hwy. 441

Fox Banquets Rivertyme Catering
111 East Kimball Street = Appleton, Wi
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2010 SUMMER
General Membership Meeting
Northeast Chapter of WSLS

The 2010 Summer General Meeting was held on
July 15, 2010 at Royal Scot Golf Course in New
Franken, WI. There were 21 members present
when President Dale Raisleger introduced:

SPECIAL PRESENTATION

Aaron Schuette, Brown County Planning, gave a
presentation on the finer points and concerns of
the Wisconsin Working Lands Initiative, which
includes 3 programs: Farmland Preservation
Program, Agricultural Enterprise Area Program &
Purchase of Agricultural Conservation Easement
Program. The Initiative has been around for many
years but never really enforced. Please see the
following link for more information:

www.datcp.state.wi.us/workinglands/index.jsp

AWARDING GOLF & TRAP PRIZES

A Special “Thank You” was given to all
Sustaining Members and Prize Donators for their
continued support of NE Chapter of WSLS. A full
list of prize winners & prize donators (golf and
trap) will be published in the next newsletter

Aaron Schuette was also thanked for his very
informative presentation

President Raisleger then called the General
Meeting to order at 8:13 pm

A motion was made, seconded and approved to
accept the General Meeting minutes of April 8,
2010

A motion was made, seconded and approved to
accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented in the
July 2010 Newsletter

The following reports were given:

Newsletter Editors Report (Jeff Meneau)

= It was noted that tonight’s presentation
was not advertised in the last newsletter.
Jeff apologized and will make sure it does
not happen again

=  Reminder: Next year’s Membership
Application will ask members if they
want to have their phone number
published in each newsletter’s “Paid
Member” list

Page 7

WSLS Report (John Baudhuin)

= Last meeting was on June 5, 2010 in
Marenisco, MI

= President Jimmy Rein recently attended
the national convention in Phoenix. He
attended many seminars on workshops.
He also picked up the 1 Place plaque in
the NSPS Map Plat Design contest
awarded to Larry Blatchford of Mau &
Associates. Congratulations Larry!

= The committees are working to get the
CST more involved in WSLS including
recognition of CSTs by including them in
the regular membership category or a
separate membership category

= The WSLS Summer meeting is in New
Glarus this August. Fliers will be ready
soon and circulated within the surveying
community. Bill Wambach and Bill
O’Conner will present programs

=  The Board of Governors of NSPS have
formed committees to look at the possible
restructuring of the organization and its
relationship with ACSM

=  Foundation President Chrouser gave a
financial report of the Foundation’s past
few years. Spending has outgrown income
so far this year. He talked about the
impacts of the Foundation’s assets in
TrigStar funding and expenses as well as
what impacts it could have on
scholarships

= The Board briefly discussed creating a
Life Fellow member. No action at this
time but all past presidents will be sent an
invitation to become a Fellow member

= Currently WSLS has a contract with
Kalahari thru 2015 — Kalahari wants to
extend that contract to 2020, and keep the
price of $99/$119 consistent throughout.
This would assure all but 2016 as having
the Institute held in January, ahead of the
February 1 CE deadline. WSLS decided to
extend the contract to 2020

Auditing Committee (Tom Giese)

= No report at this time

CST Committee (Troy Hewitt)

=  Noreport at this time
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Ethics and Practices (Tom Leslie)

=  The Southwest Realty problem was
discussed. The company is offering a
“mortgage survey” of current homes for
sale, having a “middle man” company
contract with local surveyors for the job —
a $245 survey — in 3-5 days — with a
laminated map with a nice big picture of
the realtor and a statement at the bottom:
“This survey is thereby exempt from the
complete survey requirements of
Wisconsin Chapter A-E 7”. WSLS will be
filing a complaint with the DRL

= No complaints were received and no
forms were requested since the last
meeting

Land Records (Pat Ford)

=  Brown County will have tie sheets
available online soon — work in progress

= 2011 Minimum Standards for ALTA
surveys review process should conclude
with revised standards sometime in
September 2010. An email with the latest
draft will be sent to all members for
review and comments

Legislative (Ed Harvey)

= Legislature is out of session but will be
back in session sometime after the
November elections

= Last session legislative activities were
covered in the latest newsletter

Membership (Jim Sehloff)
=  Membership counts as of July 15, 2010:

73 - Professional
4 - Affiliate
28 - Student
4 - Sustaining
14 - Lifetime

123 Total

Nominating Committee (Bob Reider)

= No report at this time

Program Committee (Terry Van Hout)

= “Thank You” to all those companies who
donated prizes to the golf outing and trap
shoot, with a BIG thanks to Rob Harris and
Terry Van Hout for the majority of the
prize collecting

= An email was circulating concerning a
possible Safety Plan presentation but was
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later agreed to be passed on to the Seminar
Committee for consideration

= Terry will check with the archeologist from
spring meeting (cancelled) for availability
for fall meeting presentation

Support Our Sustaining Members!!!

Public Relations (Lisa Van Horn)

= This year’s “Day in A Life” was again well
received. Volunteers received many
questions and comments on early surveying
as well as current day GPS capabilities

= LZ Lambeau will not be requiring our help
for their program set-up

Scholarship Committee (Tom Wood)

= No report at this time

Seminar Committee (Gary Zahringer)

= Safety Plan presentation idea was sent from
the Board to be discussed as a possible
Seminar topic, as the time allowed by the
seminar will better fit the vast information
being presented than a short 45 minute
general meeting presentation

Student Representative (Scott VanCalster)

= 24 people are enrolled for 1* year and 12
people are enrolled for 2™ year at NWTC

Trig Star (Tom Wood)

= There was no raffle held at this meeting

Old Business

=  WSLS Summer Meeting in New Glarus

=  See numerous articles in the latest
newsletter for various happenings

= Boy Scout Surveying badge training went
well with over 360 badges handed out. Les
Van Horn said “It was kinda fun — and the
weather made it very interesting”

New Business

= Thomas Fogarty was offered a Lifetime
Membership (which he accepted)

=  WSLS wants Chapters to offer more
nominees for State Officers/Directors. The
next WSLS newsletter will contain requests
for nominations as well. Please let Jim
Wallen know of any names you’d like to
nominate
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An acknowledgement was given to all NE

Chapter members who are also serve on State

committees

The Foundation will receive a Melandy (sp?)
compass for its collection. It was offered
from the family of a Shawano County
surveyor (Patterson/Peterson?)

Easements for power lines may not be as
wide as they need to be, especially if the
power running thru the lines have been
increased. Recently, someone working on a
shed, thought to be up against the utility
easement, was electrocuted because the
power lines capacity was increased but not
the width of the easement. BEWARE —
always check with the power company
(WPS/ATC) to see if power has been
increased in any lines you may be near

Chapter Free Meal: Jeff DeZeeuw

Being no further business, a motion was made,
seconded and passed to adjourn 9:02 PM.

Respectively Submitted,

Thomas Leslie
Secretary/Treasurer
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Printing for
Professionals
v

Océ ColorWave 300

Worlds first large format, single footprint system for
color and B&WV printing, copying and scanning.

Five key savings with this large format
multifunction printer.

® Save floor space with one compact large format multi-
function printer for all color and black & white tasks.

® FEliminates waste and faulty copies. Océ Image Logic
technology ensures first-time-right results for wide format
color scanning and copying.

® Noneedto haul plans around, print directly from or scan
to a USB stick.

® Nomessing around with different file types. Print the
most popular file formats directly: HPGL/2, DWF, JPEG,
PDF and many more.

®  Ensure longterm accessibility of digital archived docu-
ments with scan to PDF.

Blue Print Service Company, Inc.
Appleton & Green Bay @ 1-800-640-4539 @ www.blueprintservice.com
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07 THE
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MEMBERSHIP MEETING AGENDA
OCTOBER 7, 2010

MICHIELS FOX BANQUETS, APPLETON

CALL MEETING TO ORDER

APPROVE MINUTES FROM JULY 15, 2010 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

APPROVE TREASURERS' REPORT Tom Leslie

NEWSLETTER EDITOR'S REPORT Jeff Meneau

WSLS REPORT John Baudhuin

COMMITTEE REPORTS
AUDITING COMMITTEE Tony Lulloff
CST COMMITTEE Troy Hewitt
ETHICS & PRACTICE COMMITTEE Tom Leslie
LAND RECORDS COMMITTEE Ryan Duckart
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE Ed Harvey
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE Jim Sehloff
NOMINATING COMMITTEE Bob Reider
PROGRAM COMMITTEE Terry Van Hout
PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE Scott DeBaker
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE Tom Wood
SEMINAR COMMITTEE Scott DeBaker
STUDENT CHAPTER COMMITTEE Bob Rinfret
TRIGSTAR COMMITTEE Jim Westerman

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

e WSLS offices
¢ Meal Give Away

AMTINTTR NI
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THE NORTHEAST WISCONSIN CHAPTER OF THE WISCONSIN SOCIETY OF
LAND SURVEYORS

- OCTOBER 7, 2010 MEMBERSHIP ROSTER -

Aaron Ballast
TNT Professional Land Surveyors
tnt-pls@tntsurveyors.com

Steven Bieda
Mau & Associates
sbieda@mau-associates.com

Jason Bolz
AeroMetric
jbolz1220@yahoo.com

Bradley Buechel
AeroMetric
bbuechel@aerometric.com

Robert Clark

Graef, Anhalt, Schloemer & Assoc.,
Inc.

robert.clark@graef-usa.com

Bernard Danhiuex
Retired

Cody DeClark
Student
cody.declark@mymail.nwtc.edu

David Eisele
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
davide@martenson-eisele.com

Thomas Fogarty
Retired
tfogarty@new.rr.com

Michael Gonnering
Earthtech
mike.gonnering@earthtech.com

Erik Gustafson
Kapur & Associates
egustafson@kapur-asoc.com

Robert Harris
Harris & Associates, Inc.
rharris@harrisinc.net

John Baudhuin
Baudhuin, Inc.
jbaudhuin@baudhuin.com

Larry Blatchford
Mau & Associates
Iblatchford@mau-associates.com

Eugene Braun
Retired

Harold Charlier
Retired
hcharlier@wi.rr.com

Christopher Cleary
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
chrisc@martenson-eisele.com

Jaffer Deane
Student
jafferdin@yahoo.com

Jeffrey DeZeeuw
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
jeffd@smimanitowoc.com

Carl Elfstrom
Retired

Patrick Ford
Brown County Survey Dept.
ford_pj@co.brown.wi.us

Brian Gross
Oconto County Courthouse
brian.gross@co.oconto.wi.us

Alan Hansen
Hansen Surveying
alsurveys@aol.com

Edgar Harvey
Sheboygan County
harveelh@co.sheboygan.wi.us

Brett Becker
Aerometric
bbecker@aerometric.com

Don Ebben Blue Print Service
Company, Inc.

Blue Print Service Company, Inc.

debben@blueprintservice.com

Philip Brost
Student
philip.brost@mymail.nwtc.edu

David Chrouser
Mau & Associates

dchrouser@mau-associates.com

Andy Cleveland

Mach IV Engineering & Surveying LLC

acleveland@mach-iv.com

Scott DeBaker

Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.

sdebaker@releeinc.com

Ryan Duckart
AECOM
ryan.duckart@aecom.com

Erin Ferg
Student
erin.ferg@yahoo.com

Thomas Giese
City of Green Bay
tomgi@ci.green-bay.wi.us

Kelly Grzeskowiak
Northeast Asphalt
klgrz@aol.com

Ted Harris
Retired

Peter Hatas
AeroMetric
phatas@aerometric.com



David Hebert
Hebert Associates, Inc.
dave@hebertassoc.com

Jason Ingram
Ayres & Associates
ingramj@ayresassociates.com

Jonathan John
Student
jonathan.john@mymail.nwtc.edu

Michael Kaczmarzyk
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
mikek@martenson-eisele.com

Chatfield Kolar
Retired

Peter Kuen
Fond du Lac County
peter.kuen@fdlco.wi.gov

Thomas Leslie
Brown County Property Listing
leslie_tl@co.brown.wi.us

Brett Lotto
Student
brett.lotto@mymail.nwtc.edu

Douglas Mathys
Wisconsin Public Service Corp
demathys@intergysgroup.com

Michael McCarty
Baudhuin, Inc.
mmecarty@baudhuin.com

Jeff Meneau
jjimeneau@yahoo.com

Paul Nordwig
Omnni Associates, Inc
paul.nordwig@omnni.com
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James Hebert
Hebert Associates, Inc.
jim@hebertassoc.com

Jake Jensen
Ayres Associates
jensenj@ayresassociates.com

Robert Johnson
Johnson Land Surveying & Eng
jlsurveyors@new.rr.com

Craig Keach
Meridian Surveying LLC
ckeach@meridian-wi.com

Lawrence Kriescher
LC Kriesher and Associates LLC

A. Roger Laning
Sheboygan County
rlaning@msn.com

Joseph Lett, Jr.
Wisconsin Public Service Corp.
jwlett@integrysgroup.com

Anthony Lulloff
Aerometric Inc.
alulloff@aerometric.com

David Mau
Retired
dmau@new.rr.com

Cormac Mclnnis
Wisconsin DOT
cormac.mcinnis@dot.wi.gov

Larry Miller
Omnni Associates
larry.miller@omnni.com

Jay Olson
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
jolson@releeinc.com
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Troy Hewitt
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
thewitt@releeinc.com

Robert Johanning
Retired

Marty Johnson
AECOM
marty.johnson@aecom.com

Dennis Keyzer
Wisconsin Dept. of Transportation

Kurt Kruger
Kapur & Associates
kkruger@kapur-assoc.com

Daniel Lemieux
Student
lemid81@yahoo.com

Craig Locy
gb3632@aol.com

Mike Martell
Student
mike.martell@mymail.nwtc.edu

James Mayer
Mayer Land Surveying
jmayer8@new.rr.com

Kenneth Meneau
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
ken@smimanitowoc.com

Brad Nelson
BBL Land Co, LLC
bdnelson77@hotmail.com

Elton Peterson
Retired
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Bryan Pfeffer
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
bpfeffer@releeinc.com

Craig Rauterkus
Student
chachall_ness@yahoo.com

Donald Rhode
Retired

C.W. Rollman
Retired
log3@new.rr.com

James Sehloff
Davel Engineering
jim@davelengineering.com

Jim Nelson Seiler Instruments
Seiler Instruments/Bob Kilborne
jnelson@seilerinst.com

Don Wiegel Survey Supply Shop
Survey Supply Shop

Raymond Tilly
Retired
rtilly@new.rr.com

Les Van Horn
Van Horn & Van Horn, LLC
lvanhorn@new.rr.com

Rick Voskamp
Mead and Hunt Inc.
richard.voskamp@meadhunt.com

James Wallen
Brown County Property Listing
wallen_je@co.brown.wi.us

Chad Wilson
Student
cwilson11077@yahoo.com

Thomas Wood
Harris & Associates, Inc.
twood@harrisinc.net

Nicholas Porter
Student
muskyporter@tds.net

Dennis Reim
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
dreim@releeinc.com

Robert Rinfret
Student
r_baers@hotmail.com

David Schmalz
McMahon & Associates
dschmalz@mcmgrp.com

Travis LeMoine Seiler Instruments
Seiler Instruments
tlemoine@seilerinst.com

Mathias Serwe
Student
mathias.serwe@mymail.nwtc.edu

Lee Telfer
Lee Telfer & Associates
aapleridge@dcwis.com

Matt O'Rourke Turning Point
Turning Point Systems Group

morourke@turningpointsystemsgroup.c

Terry Van Hout
Mead & Hunt
terry.vanhout@meadhunt.com

Joel Wald
Omnni Associates
joel.wald@omnni.com

Bernard Watermolen
Retired

Doug Woelz
McMahon & Associates
dwoelz@memgrp.com

Gary A. Zahringer
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
garyz@martenson-eisele.com
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Dale Raisleger
Brown County Highway Dept.
raisleger_de@co.brown.wi.us

Kory Rentmeester
Wisconsin Public Service Corp.
kjrentmeester@integrysgroup.com

Mike Roach
Retired
mrsurveyor@sbcglobal.net

William Schuette
wschuette@new.rr.com

Terry Lueschow Seiler Instruments
Seiler Instruments
tlueschow@seilerinst.com

Paul Steinbrecher
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
paul@smimanitowoc.com

Mark Teuteberg
Oconto County Courthouse
mark.teuteberg@co.oconto.wi.us

Lisa Van Horn
Van Horn & Van Horn, LLC
lvanhorn@new.rr.com

Rick VanGoethem
Northeast W| Technical College
rick.vangoethem@nwtc.edu

Keith Walenski
Harris & Associates, Inc.
kwalenski@harrisinc.net

James Westerman
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
jwesterman@releeinc.com

Ken Wolf
AECOM
ken.wolf@aecom.com
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solutions.seilerinst.com

SEILER

Providing Integrated Solutions since 1945

Solutions
NEXT EXIT A

Special
Pricing Extended!

Offer expires 9/30/2010

Trimble® GNSS Rover Specials!
“Choose the GNSS TECHNOLOGY that's Right for you!”

Platinum Rover Special - “27,500.%"
Trimble RBGNSS VRS Rover with TSC2 & Trimble Access

Platinum Rover Special includes:

« Trimble R8 GNSS RTK, US-GSM

ANTENNA GSM/GPRS QUADBAND TNC

TSC2 Trimble Access w/ Roading

TSC2 Accessory Kit

Carbon Fiber Telescopic Range Pole with Bipod

« s s = s e

1 Full year Seiler GPS Technical Support Gold Rover Special - “17,990.™
Priorty response to Support Cases
+ One Day Training Trimble REGNSS VRS Rover with TSC2 & Trimble Access

Gold Rover Special includes:

+ Trimble R6 GNSS RTK

« TSC2 Trimble Access w/Roading

= Carbon Fiber Telescopic Range Pole with Bipod
« 1 Full year Seiler GPS Technical Support

« TSC2 Accessory Kit

Optional add-on:
« US-GSM Module or Internal Radio $900.00

Silver Rover Special — “13,554.%"

Trimble R4AGNSS VRS Rover Value Special with Trimble Digital Field Book

Seiler — Wisconsin
Silver Value Special includes: i t
= Trimble R4 GPS, Internal Radio 450-470 MHz 9755 Alrways Court
« Trimble R4 GLONASS Upgrade (Factory) (%) Franklin, WI 53132
« Trimble R4 410-470 Mhz Transmit Upgrade (Factory) (877) 444-6515
= Trimble Recon Controller : y e a2l
- Bluetooth Accessory Socket card kit for Recon Controller Email: solutions@seilerinst.com
« 2 meter fixed height pole

Terry Lueschow Holly Urbain Jim Nelson

920-451-8686 608-279-1007  414-322-9801
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TREASURER’S REPORT

October 7, 2010

Checking Account
Starting Balance 7-15-10 7623.74
Deposits 0.00+
Checks 508.26-
Outstanding Checks 0.00-
Current Balance 7115.48*
Cash Box Money 100.00+
(* - Checking Account contains $300 for donated student meals and $773 for TrigStar) 1,073.00-

Available Chapter Funds: 6042.48

6-Month Certificate of Deposit

Last Maturity Balance 4-30-10 2182.99
Total Interest (0.70%) on 10-30-10 7.66
Next Maturity Date: 10-30-10 2190.65

TOTAL ASSETS: $8225.47
Summer 2010 General Mtg

Northeast Chapter Treasurer
Tom Leslie
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2010 SUMMER BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
August 5, 2010 — Twin Fountains in Manitowoc

There were § members present when President Dale
Raisleger called the meeting to order at 6:48 pm.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the
Board Meeting minutes of May 13, 2010

Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. Tom L
also reported that the Chapter lost over $130 at the last
General meeting at Royal Scot. A combination of no
presentation announcement in the newsletter and most
importantly “People Calling In” or lack thereof, really
increases the chapter overall cost of General Meetings.
Tom suggested perhaps charging a “no call but at the
door” fee if someone shows up at the meeting without
calling. The Board will bring this topic to the general
membership at the Fall General Meeting in October

A motion was made, seconded and approved to raise the
cost of dinner at all future general meetings to $20. It is
nearly impossible to find anywhere that charges less that
$15 for the room and services we need...with the Chapter
absorbing all charges above $15

The following reports were given: (*via email)

NEWSLETTER EDITORS REPORT  (Jeff Meneau)*
e [t was suggested that there be a “back up” to Jeff
at the Newsletter Editor position (just in case)
Dale will talk with Jeff
¢ Tom L should get a copy of the main newsletter
template document (just in case)

WSLS REPORT  (John Baudhuin)*

¢ Next Board meeting will be held in conjunction
with the WSLS Summer General Meeting in New
Glarus on Aug 13-14, 2010

¢ Jerry Mahun will give a presentation on the new
and updated WSLS website. MANY people have
put a great deal of time and effort into making the
website a huge improvement over the last one

¢ Southwest Realty discussion is ongoing, with
WSLS contemplating the filing of a complaint
with the DRL

AUDITING (Anthony Lulloff)
e No report at this time

CST (Troy Hewitt)*
¢ Nothing much is going on here or the State level
at this time

ETHICS AND PRACTICE (Tom Leslie)

* A general email address (and complaint form) for
people to send in complaints should be added to the
Chapter website

e WSLS is working on the Southwest Realty issue

®  No form requests were received

LAND RECORDS (Ryan Duckart)*
e NSPS is thinking of splitting from ASCM. Several
emails have been circulating on this topic. The info
was also printed in the last newsletter

LEGISLATIVE (Ed Harvey)*
* No report at this time

MEMBERSHIP (Jim Sehloff)*
e There are 123 paid members as of this meeting
73 Professional
4 Affiliate
28 Students
4 Sustaining
14 Lifetime
¢ The Chapter Constitution and By-Laws were
reviewed relating to Lifetime Membership (and other
membership) determination (Article IV (3))

NOMINATING (Bob Reider)*

e Dale R will charge this committee with searching for
WSLS nominations from our Chapter for Director-at-
Large and President-Elect

e  State nominees should be “seasoned” — going thru
things at the Chapter level before moving onto State

e Jeff DeZeeuw has agreed to be the 2012 Chapter
Director

® A large notice should be added to the Chapter Fall
newsletter about the above information

PROGRAM (Terry Van Hout)

e  Terry thanked President Raisleger for his efforts in
trying to get more people involved by volunteering
for committee positions

e Terry will contact the archeologist from last
meeting’s cancelled presentation to see if he can do it
for the Fall meeting

PUBLIC RELATIONS (Rob Clark)*

e Website sorely needs to be revised and updated. Dale
will check with Scott D to see if he is able to do the
update; otherwise someone should be sought to take
over the updating and maintenance of the website

SCHOLARSHIP (Tom Wood)*

* No report at this time

SEMINAR (Gary Zahringer)*
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*  Work Safety presentation, discussed at the last
meeting, will be passed on to this committee for Summer 2010 Board Meeting
consideration

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE (Bob Renfrit)*

¢ (lasses are out until late August so nothing to
report

TRIG*STAR COMMITTEE (Jim Westerman)*

e Last General Meeting minutes for this committee
from July 15, 2010 were incorrect, corrected as
Sfollows:

¢ Jim W gave a presentation to about 30 students
at West De Pere, with 4 taking the test. Everyone
participating received a small prize/gift. Robert E
Lee donated the 1% Place prize of $100, with the
Chapter covering 2™, 3™, teacher and test writer
gifts

OLD BUSINESS

e Larry Blatchford suggested an OSHA Safety
presentation for an upcoming seminar. Most
agree that the presenter should be someone with
an OSHA certificate for training but NOT from
OSHA

¢ Could our “Safety Program” seminar become an
annual event, with companies sending their
employees to our seminar for training??

¢ Nothing was reported on the Compass Course
mentioned by Jim Sehloff at the last meeting

¢ Should the Chapter send out a questionnaire to
its current members asking their opinions on
the Safety Program being important to local
companies? Would they use it annually if
offered?

NEW BUSINESS

®  Should the Chapter become involved with
staking out the Arnie Wolff Sports Complex
(AWSC) in the City of Green Bay or would
local companies become agitated by this as it
could be taking work away from their
companies? What, if any, liability is involved?
And whose liability? Does City have insurance
Jor sub-contractors? Is this a one-time deal or
is it in phases? Since Tom L is involved in both
NE Chapter and GB Strikers (AWSC), he will
find out what info he can and report back to the
Board at the next meeting

Being no further business a motion was made, seconded
and approved to adjourn at 8:54 PM
Respectively submitted,

Tom Leslie
Secretarv
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Don Wiegel Tom Monson

TURNING POINT UPPLY o hiop

Matt O'Rourke, RLS

Technical Sales and Support
414-353-8774 (TPSG) MEMBER WSLS
6480 N. Industrial Road » Milwaukee, W| 53223
Fax: 414-353-4887
Email: morourke@turningpointsystemsgroup.com Telephone 920-468-3239 1928 Commercial Way
SOKKIA Jeica WSiCartson Fax 920-468-3239 Green Bay, Wl 54311
Geosystems

g E F Terry Lueschow, RLS »
% i Trimble GPS, Survey and Mapping Sales 5
c —-—
= m§ tlueschow@seilerinst.com |5
% 2
3 = 605 N. 8th Street, Suite 522 (7]
% i Sheboygan, WI 53081 w
m F mobile(920) 980-7585 =
0 office(920) 451-8686 (1] NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF THE
m Z fax(920) 451-8696 i WISCONSIN SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS
= =
6? & Trimble 8 NEWSLETTER EDITOR
&= Authorized Dealer B eneay

N8850 CTH DK
Luxemburg, WI 54217

SUSTAINING MEMBERS Phone 920-634-9380

l i I i l i I i I i I i E-Mail: jjmeneau@yahoo.com




